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MINISTRY OF FINANCE

Directorate for Finance and Contracting of the EU Assistance Funds

Contracting Authority's Clarifications
Service Contract „Support to regulation of financial services“
Publication reference: EuropeAid/138390/IH/SER/ME
The answers on requests for clarifications received by the potential applicants on the following e-mail address: cfcu@mif.gov.me.
	Q1
	Our company currently serves two financial agencies in the EU
For fulfilling this contract requirement, we need to made consortium with the one additional legal entity.

They will provide section of annual turnover in last three years and give us specific actuarial and couple of their technical resources which are necessary for this type of contract, so we can be fully compliant to the requirements set by this project if this question is positive.

	A1
	According to the item 21 of the published Service Contract Notice, an economic operator may, where appropriate and for a particular contract, rely on the capacities of other entities, regardless of the legal nature of the links which it has with them. It must in that case prove to the Contracting Authority that it will have at its disposal the resources necessary for performance of the contract, for example by producing a commitment on the part of those entities to place those resources at its disposal. Such entities, for instance the parent company of the economic operator, must respect the same rules of eligibility -notably that of nationality – and must fulfil the same relevant selection criteria as the economic operator. 
With regard to technical and professional criteria, an economic operator may only rely on the capacities of other entities where the latter will perform the works or services for which these capacities are required. With regard to economic and financial criteria, the entities upon whose capacity the tenderer relies become jointly and severally liable for the performance of the contract.
Please also refer to the provision of item 21 – Selection criteria, which stipulates that, in the case of applications submitted by a consortium, selection criteria will be applied to the consortium as a whole, unless specified otherwise.

	Q2
	I’d like to clarify some questions and narrow down your expectations and specifications before submitting our application. Do you think we could organize a call to agree how to proceed further?

	A2
	Please refer to provision in the Section 2.4.14. of PRAG – Ethic clauses, stating that it is the obligation of the Contracting Authority to ensure that the procurement or the grant award procedure is concluded in a transparent manner, based on objective criteria and disregarding any possible external influences.

You are invited to submit any request for clarification in writing to the e-mail address: cfcu@mif.gov.me, as specified in the item 30 of the published Service Contract Notice. All questions and answers by the potential applicants will be published on the EuropeAid and the Contracting Authority's website, in the interest of transparency and fair competition. 


